
 
 
07 May 2024 
 
ENGAGEMENT SESSION WITH THE SECURITY CLUSTER 
 
The Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle met with various 
security sectors at the Sefihlogo Drop In Centre. 
 
The meeting forms part of the Municipality’s efforts to ensuring a safer community 
environment in working together with the security sectors. 
 
In his opening address, the Mayor said that this session provides an opportunity to 
build a working relationship between the municipality and the security cluster in 
accelerating issues of safety and security within the Municipal boarders. 
He further added that the community needs to be safe from crime, violence, civil and 
domestic violence, and live in a society without must worry about their safety or feeling 
threatened. 
 
Mr Motebele from Boarder Management Authority said that he is pleased with the 
initiative taken by the Municipality to meet with the cluster to address issues of safety 
and security to ensuring community safety and those affecting boarder post ports of 
entry adding that he looks forward to the healthy and fruitful working environment.  
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